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King County




Metropolitan King County Council
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:             25            
   DATE:    November 17, 2008   
PROPOSED NO.   2008-0616       
   PREPARED BY:    Arthur Thornbury  
SUBJECT: Transit Audit Contract Approval
SUMMARY: This motion would authorize the signing of a contract with a consultant to assist the King County Auditor in performing a Transit Division performance audit initiated by the Council with Ordinance 16130. 
BACKGROUND: At the conclusion of an RFP process, a team of staff from the Office of the King County Auditor, the Finance and Business Operations Division and the council recommended acceptance of the proposal from the consultant team led by Booz Allen Hamilton with partners Nelson\Nygaard Consulting and Matt & Associates and a subcontractor, Courval Scheduling.

The auditor, in consultation with the council, established the audit’s general scope: the identification of ways to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of transit service delivery. The Booz Allen proposal responded with a wide range of potential scope items to be refined after an initial investigation and consultation with the county’s audit oversight team. 

The proposed scope items are grouped into four categories, with example elements:

· Service Design Practices (route runtime and recovery time standards, deadhead impacts of bus base assignments);

· Operational Practices (service management, preventive maintenance);

· Scheduling Practices (combining trips into a block of work for each bus, balance of the number of operators and use of overtime), and 

· Longer-Term Savings (service design, optimal use of scheduling software, inventory control).

The contract provides for consultant payments totaling $299,696 at milestones during the audit, the most significant of which are: 

· Final Scope of Work and Work Plan – four weeks after contract signing
· Interim Report – April 30, 2009 

· Final Report – July 31, 2009

· Council Presentation – prior to November 15, 2009
The April 30th delivery of the interim report is timed to assist the Transit Division in preparing its 2010-2011 Budget proposal and it would also inform the Regional Transit Committee’s review of executive-proposed 2009 updates to the Transit Comprehensive Plan and Transit Strategic Plan. 
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